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SCHOOL CALENDAR 

PLEASE CHECK ON SKOOLBAG CALENDAR  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 

Meetings are in the Staff/Community  
Centre unless indicated  otherwise 

 

 
 
Congratulations to all the students who have been elected as Junior School 
Council representatives. Their JSC badges will be presented at assembly 
this Friday. 
 
Parents are invited to make suggestions for 2020 Priority Projects. Each 
year, School Council reviews these to decide on projects that will be funded 
by the school and Parents Group fundraising efforts. Previous projects 
include The Lab, reading resources, synthetic oval and play equipment. 
Please email your suggestions by 1 March to the school email, with Priority 
Projects in the subject line. 
 
Thank you to all those parents who attended Parent Information and Meet 
the Teacher sessions over the last two weeks. This was an opportunity to 
understand what is happening in Junior School, Middle School or Senior 
School, as well as meet your child’s teachers and share important 
information.  
 
We introduced the school’s new website and outlined communication plans 
that School Council has been developing. This newsletter outlines some of 
the other channels we use for communicating with parents. 
 
The Parent Information Evenings this week were the first of our ‘formal’ 
meetings with, and reports to, parents.  We schedule these so there is at 
least one opportunity every term to know how your child is progressing and 
the next steps in their leaning, as follows:  

 Term 1 Information Evenings (Week 3). 

 Term 1 Meet the Teacher (Week 4)  

 Term 2 and 4: Semester reports are sent home at the end of each term. 

 Early Term 3: parent teacher meetings are held again. Parents will be 

advised of actual dates. 

Additionally, parents of children with special needs or short-term 

challenges can expect: 

 Individual Learning Plans (ILPs), which are updated every five weeks if 

needed; or 

 Behaviour Support Plans (BSPs), which are reviewed each term; or 

 Student Support Group meetings once each term.  

If you have questions or concerns at any other time, please feel welcome to 
contact the most appropriate staff member: 

Reminder: 
Nominations for School Council close at 3:00 p.m. on Friday 21 February.                                                   

See the previous newsletter for more information. 

20/02/2020 

Friday 21 Feb 

School Assembly 3pm 

Thurs 27 February 6 - 7:30 pm  

Parent Evening ‘Anxiety to Resilience’ with 

Dr Jodie Richards 

Friday 28 Feb 

School Assembly 3pm 

Tuesday 3 March 

2021 Prep Tour 10am 

Parents Group meeting 7pm 

Thursday 5 March 

Chinese Morning Tea 9am 

Friday 6 March 

Student Free day 

Monday 9 March 

NO school - Labour day 

Tuesday 10 March 

Finance sub-committee 8am 

Buildings & Grounds sub-committee 6pm 

Education sub-committee 7pm 

Friday 13 March 

School photos 

School Assembly 3pm 

Second Hand uniform shop 3 - 4pm 

Twilight sports 5:15 - 6pm 

http://www.laburnumps.vic.edu.au
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 To discuss your child’s learning, behaviour, social or personal needs, please contact their classroom teacher first. The 
PLC Leader can also be involved in these discussions.  

 For more serious issues regarding your child’s learning, safety or wellbeing, and after speaking with their teacher, 
please contact the PLC Leader or one of our Leading Teachers/Learning Specialists (Mandy, Glenda, Jacqui or 
Narelle).  

 If these steps do not resolve your concerns or questions, or for matters concerning the operation of the school, 
please contact Kathy Verbi, Jo Braden or me.  

 
To arrange a meeting or conversation with your child’s teacher, or appointments with other staff, please email the 
school or phone our office. Of course, you can always touch base with your child’s teacher briefly at 8:50 am.  
 
As your child’s teacher is working with children for most of their day, email response times can be typically 24 - 48 hours. 
The secure school email address laburnum.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au is checked several times daily and important 
messages are conveyed to teachers. If your child’s teacher is absent on a day you email the school, messages can be 
passed onto the replacement teacher or PLC Leader if needed. 
 
Although the school’s Communication strategy and platforms will be updated further this year, we currently continue to 
use the newsletter, Skoolbag app, website, emails and Sentral Parent Portal for important messages or documents.  
 
Sentral contains documents and messages for parents. The updated version of the ‘A - Z of Useful Information’ for 
parents is available on the school website here, or on Sentral. We urge parents to read the handbook and, in particular, 
new families should find this document useful. Year level blogs are not operating until further notice. 
 
Relevant school policies are uploaded to the website as they are ratified by School Council and can be accessed on the 

website under ‘Our School’. 

Finally, Kathy, Jo and I are always available to meet with you or discuss concerns; please call our office so we can set 
aside uninterrupted time for you.  
 
This newsletter also includes an updated list of extra-curricular activities for Term 1. Thanks to the teachers and 
parents who organise these. 
 

Kim 

New timetable  

So far, our new timetable is working well and all students are participating in all specialist areas. 

As we are trialling the timetable this semester, lunch eating time has moved to the earlier time of 11:00. This is the 
preferred option in other primary schools using the same timetable. Many classes also have brain breaks or snack breaks 
at other times during the day. 

Students continue to have ten minutes to eat lunch with their class, as has been the case at LPS for many years. Students 
in Prep have much longer than ten minutes as they are still settling into school routines. 

As in previous years, there is an arrangement in each year level if there are any students who need or want additional 
time to eat. 

Students can still take ‘nude food’ into the playground, although lunch containers remain inside. 

Our teachers will continue to monitor this arrangement. 

Retirement of Jean Denning 

Many of our families will remember Jean Denning as a long-serving Assistant Principal. Jean joined Laburnum Primary 

School in January 2000 and spent 19 of her 20 years at the school as Assistant Principal. Jean’s contributions to LPS, 

and the other schools where she worked for a total of 46 years, is highly appreciated. What a long and productive 

career! We wish Jean a very happy and healthy retirement. 

http://www.laburnumps.vic.edu.au
mailto:laburnum.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au
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Year 5 Peer Mediation Training Day 

Every year, Year Five students nominate themselves to become Peer Mediators; students who help their younger peers 

to work through problems in the yard and maintain positive friendships. Restorative Practices is used by Laburnum staff 

on a daily basis in the classroom and while on yard duty, and it is our aim to have this effective method employed inde-

pendently by students as well. 

Our fun-filled, informative and interactive Peer Mediation Training Day, with Kristy Elliott from Restorative Pathways 

took place in the Year Five classrooms, with Mrs Jami Richards and Mr Chris Rodgers supervising.  

Whilst participating in group discussions, role plays and games, students shared and built on their strengths to discover 

how to implement Restorative Practices to support younger peers in the playground during lunch time. Skills students 

focused on building strong interpersonal skills including paraphrasing, empathic listening, perspective taking and objec-

tivity. We can’t wait to see our Year Five Peer Mediators become amazing role models in the schoolyard! 

Congratulations to our Year 5 Mediators of 2020: 

5J Aadya, Ansh, Ava, Libby, Lucy, Micalya and Terence  

5R Saanvi, Zoe K, Annabel, Maya, Anushree and Anesha 

5A Aalia, Keya, Louis, Joel  

5C Ethan, Hans, James, Grace, Ben, Felix and Owen. 

5D Yujia, Suha, Yvonne, Lucas, Sophie and Amelia  

A special thank you to Kristy Elliott (Welcome Back to LPS) and Narelle Sime for making this special day happen, as well 

as Jami Richards and Chris Rodgers who will continue to support the students throughout the year. 

http://www.laburnumps.vic.edu.au
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Attention Science Lovers!  
The Science Talent Search theme for 2020 is Deep Blue: innovations for the future of our oceans 

For those who have not previously entered, Science Talent Search is a large and highly successful science competition 

based around Victorian Curriculum principles which encourages students to pursue creative, open-ended projects and 

Science Inquiry Skills. 

All students who submit an entry into the competition will receive a certificate: 

- Major Bursary (Certificate + Monetary prize from $25 up to $300) 

- Minor Bursary (Certificate + Monetary prize from $20 up to $200) 

- Distinction Award Certificate 

- Merit Award Certificate 

- Acknowledgement Certificate 

Students can choose to demonstrate science learning through:  

- Working Models 

- Inventions (eligible winning entries will be entered into the National BHPFSEA Competition) 

- Experimental Research (eligible winning entries will be entered into the National BHPFSEA Competition) 

- Creative Writing (Foundation to Year 10) 

- Science Photography 

- Games 

- Videos 

- Computer Programs 

- Posters/Scientific Wallcharts 

All entry details can be found in the Science Talent Search handbook 

http://www.sciencevictoria.com.au/sts/documents/STShandbook.online2020.pdf 

Entry to the competition will open from Monday 24th February. If your child would like to be registered, please email 

their name and age to the school marked attention Mrs Jacqueline Purcell. 

Good Luck 

Art News 
Thank you to those parents who have donated clean recycled goods so far, it has been very much appreciated. Semester 

1 will see Year 4 & 5 students working on projects that make use of recycling items that would otherwise be considered 

waste. Over the next few weeks we will be looking for donations of non-food related packaging and wool/ yarn. 

It is great to see students ready with their new smocks as well. This year it is important that all students have their own 

smocks for Art lessons, including Year 5 and Year 6 students who will need old shirts or T shirts to protect their uni-

forms. All students will need their smocks clearly labelled with their name and class.   

Art Club is on again this Thursday from 11.10 to 11.35 for interested Year 2 students. The club will accept a limited 

number through the door each week, so first in, best dressed. This year’s Art Captains are Celine and Abhinav, who will 

also be there. They have set up an Art Club notice board in the corridor outside the Art Room with details for competi-

tions and information about interesting Art Exhibitions.  

April Farlow 

http://www.laburnumps.vic.edu.au
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Disclaimer:  

We endeavour to ensure that the information in this newsletter is correct and current at the time of publication, but take no responsibility for 

any error, omission or defect. Laburnum Primary School does not endorse the products or services of any sponsor or advertiser and no 

responsibility is accepted by the Department of Education and Training or school for accuracy of information contained in their entries. 

Sports News 

Laburnum Primary School Swimming Trials 

On Wednesday March 19th, 46 of our LPS students attended our yearly swimming trials held at Aquarena Leisure 
Centre, Lower Templestowe. Our students from years 3-6 all tried their best and represented our school exceptionally 
well. 

Our students competed across a range of events including, 50m Freestyle, 50m Backstroke, 50m Breaststroke and 50m 
Butterfly, School pride was evident, and all students are commended on their exemplary display of teamwork, good 
sportsmanship, determination and personal best achievements. 

Our school achieved many fantastic results with many of our students progressing through to the District round, which 
will be held at Monash Aquatic Centre in Glen Waverley. We wish all the best to those students who were selected, 
and we look forward to hearing about your experiences later in the Term. Again, congratulations to ALL of our students 
for their fantastic effort and personal best achievements.  

Finally, a huge thank you to the parents and staff who came along to support and supervise our students, as well as a 
special thanks to Mr Rodgers who came along help out with the events.  

Upcoming Events 

A reminder that Year 6 Summer Sports will be held on Thursday 5th of March. Notices will be handed out within the 
coming weeks. The sports we will be competing in are Basketball, Volleystars, Kanga 8’s cricket and Tennis Hot Shots. 
We will be playing against Roberts McCubbin PS, Kingswood College and Blackburn Lake PS.  Also, our annual Twilight 
Sports Evening has been booked for Friday 13th March. Notices and details about the event will be posted out closer to 
the date.  

Many thanks, 

Mr Marikar and Ms Yue 

http://www.laburnumps.vic.edu.au
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Helpful hints for Sentral on your phone 
Using the browser—Safari, Chrome, Google search for the school website   https://www.laburnumps.vic.edu.au 

Save this to your home screen by:  

(a) iPhone - tap the icon circled in red (see below), then scroll screen up until you see Add to Home Screen & tap, the 

schools name and link is auto filled. Now tap the Add button. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

(b) Android phones  

Tap 3 dots top right of screen, this will give you a drop down with Add to Home Screen.  This will auto fill with school 

name, then tap add. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Use the same process to save the Parent Portal link directly to your home screen. 

Please use this to register absences, read the newsletter and check the news feed. 

http://www.laburnumps.vic.edu.au
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CHINESE COMMUNITY     

MORNING TEA 
 

    Term 1  2020 

     THURSDAY  

      5th March 

   9.00 – 10.00am 

 All Parents Welcome！ 

 

http://www.laburnumps.vic.edu.au
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 OSHClub News 

Before School / After School Care Program  

http://www.laburnumps.vic.edu.au
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Term Dates 2020 

Term 1 Starts: Thur 30  January 

(28 & 29 Jan are student free days) 

  Ends: Fri 27 March 

Term 2 Starts: Tues 14 April 

  Ends: Fri 26 June 

Term 3 Starts: Mon 13 July 

  Ends: Fri 18 September 

Term 4 Starts: Mon 05 October 

  Ends: Fri 18 December 

http://www.laburnumps.vic.edu.au

